
 
 

 
ANNOUNCEMENT TO SHIPPING  

IJmond North Sea Canal Area  
Central Nautical Management 6 

 
 
Announcement No. 04/2025      IJmuiden, 8 January 2025  
 
 
 
Subject: Placing buoys and measuring frames for blowdown flow measurements 
 
The Director of the Central Nautical Management North Sea Canal Area, who is also the (State) 
Harbour Master, announces the following:  
 
On 29 January 2025, illuminated buoys will be placed in the outer harbour of IJmuiden to mark 
current measuring frames.  
These 8 pieces of measuring equipment are placed on the bottom near Buka 2, channel and outer 
harbor (ADCPs) for flow measurement for simulations of pilotage. 

These measurements will take place from the end of January 2025 to mid-March 2025. 

Planned extraction of the equipment and buoys is March 12, 2025. 

 
Coordinates buoys and measuring equipment: 

1. Illuminated yellow buoy CIV-A in position 52-28.2452'N 004-35.7073'E 
2. Unlit yellow buoy CIV-B in position 52-28.2767'N 004-35.9823'E 
3. Unlit yellow buoys CIV-C in position 52-28.2249'N 004-35.9823'E 

No marking               52.28.3000'N 004.35.5340'E  
4. Illuminated yellow buoy CIV-D in position 52-28.2492'N 004-35.0971'E 
5. Illuminated yellow buoy CIV-E in position 52-28.0249'N 004-34.9378'E 
6. Illuminated yellow buoy CIV-F in position 52-28.1788'N 004-34.9435'E 
7. Iluminated yellow buoy CIV-G in position 52-28.0471'N 004-36.1904'E 
 
Should you have any questions about this Announcement, please contact the Duty Operations 
Manager at the following telephone number: +31 205 234 692.  
 
 
The Director of the Central Nautical Management North Sea Canal Area, who is also the (State) 
Harbour Master,  
 
 

 
 
J.H.M. Mateyo 


